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The Islamic Society of North America

February 28, 2023 

Plainfield, Indiana 

ISNA welcomes the United Nations General Assembly’s adoption of a landmark resolution put forth by the Organization of Islamic Cooperation (OIC), proclaiming March 15 as The International Day to Combat Islamophobia. It marks the day when a gunman entered two Mosques in Christchurch, New Zealand, killing 51 Muslims and injuring 40 others. The text of the resolution calls for expanded international efforts to create a global dialogue that will encourage tolerance and peace centered on respect for human rights and the diversity of religions and beliefs. A recent UN report found that suspicion, discrimination, and outright hatred towards Muslims have risen to “epidemic proportions”. The UN Secretary-General applauded this effort in tackling the global challenge of Islamophobia, Anti- Muslim bigotry, and discrimination. 
Since its inception, ISNA has been steadfast in protecting religious freedoms, standing for human rights, and combating Islamophobia and other forms of xenophobia, bigotry, and hatred, including anti-Semitism. In 2010, ISNA, along with key interfaith partners, founded the Shoulder-to-Shoulder Campaign, a national coalition-based campaign of religious denominations and faith-based organizations that are committed to ending discrimination and violence against Muslims in the United States by equipping, connecting, and mobilizing faith leaders to effectively take action.
Basharat Saleem, ISNA Executive Director, said, “ISNA strives to build bridges of understanding and cooperation among faith and other communities.” Imam Saffet Catovic, head of ISNA’s Office for Interfaith and Community Alliances based in DC, observed, “Now that America has affirmed her commitment to the moral and pressing issue of combatting the evil of Islamophobia at the global level by voting in support of this UNGA resolution, we need to do the same here at home, by passing the Combating International Islamophobia Act (H.R. 5665), which passed the House of Representatives back in December 2021 and creates a special office within the State Department to combat Islamophobia globally."
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